The College of New Jersey

Graduate Programs Advisory Council

October 13, 2004 Minutes
Present: Helene Anthony, Brendan Gallagher, Susan Hydro, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle, Suzanne Pasch, Michele Tarter, Jacqueline Toth, Lisa Watson, and Mark Woodford.

Chairperson Tarter convened the meeting and welcomed new GPAC graduate representatives, Brendan Gallagher and Jacqueline Toth.

The minutes from September 22, 2004 were approved with corrections and review by Dr. Pasch.

Dean’s Report
Assistant Dean Susan Hydro reported on behalf of Dean Pasch. 

Hydro disseminated information for graduate coordinators on Spring 2005 timeline for the admissions process. 

The Office of Graduate Studies had reviewed application deadlines at a variety of institutions. After noting that only Montclair had rolling admissions, Hydro then disseminated a summary of the review to the Council. After some abbreviated reflection on the concerns regarding program recruitment and admission decision processes in areas such as nursing and counseling, GPAC decided that more information would need to be examined before making a major change from the admission application deadline dates agreed upon in Spring 2004.  Since some program-based deadline deviations already exist, GPAC suggested that such variations might be extended to other programs. Additionally, it was stated that Dr. Pasch would need more rationale for deadline date changes.
Hydro shared several points of information relative to GPAC queries on possible IT training/support for in-coming technologically-challenged graduate students. The following summarizes her points and resulting GPAC discussion:
· IT already has support in the form of a course for faculty and staff. Although this support/course is technically not open to student enrollment, a professor may register an individual student of need under the faculty member’s name. Also, IT will be sending more information on what is or what can be made available to students.
· Craig Kapp is unable to personally attend the winter Graduate Student Orientation. However, he will send a representative to the orientation. 
· Although Kapp also suggested that the current on-line course might be useful, Janice Kisthardt expressed concern that the course as it stands may not be of an appropriate level for graduate students in general, and for language diverse students in particular. Kisthardt shared several logistical concerns relative to supporting students with the current support through the library website. Both graduate student representatives, Gallagher and Toth, voiced support for the need to have more technology support for graduate students.

· Additional suggestions on the technology support issues were made. Tarter suggested that possible revisions/modifications of the library site tech-support might be facilitated through the Office of Graduate Studies. Anthony suggested the establishment of a web page link between the graduate studies and IT sites. Leake recommended that graduate letters of acceptance include a note to encourage students to go to the IT support sites. 

· Hydro said that she would be meeting with the IT staff. Leake asked if Hydro would discuss the issue of maintaining student e-mail account access between semesters of actual enrollment. Leake stated that this was a real concern for maintaining contact with graduate students, especially those overseas.

Old Business

· Election of Vice-Chair: The GPAC elected Brenda Leake as GPAC vice chair for 2004-05 academic year.

· Faculty Bookstore concerns: Tarter introduced the GPAC guest, Josie Tavarez, manager of the bookstore. Ms. Tavarez spoke extensively about the business-based rationales for ordering books requested by faculty. She stated that the bookstore needs advance knowledge of professor orders to help keep costs down for students. She also told of a pre-order service on the bookstore website that is available for students between one and three-weeks prior to the start of classes.  GPAC felt that a letter of thanks should be sent to Ms. Tavarez for her presentation. The letter might include a note of GPAC expressed need for the bookstore to consider possible incentives to encourage student use of the campus bookstore in lieu of on-line book sellers.
New Business

· Claire Lindberg presented rationale and other supporting documentation for GPAC approval of two additions to Nursing MSN Programs. After discussion of the local and national significance of both programs, GPAC voted on each of them.  The Clinical Nurse Leader Program was unanimously approved.  The Neonatal Nurse practitioner Program was unanimously approved. 

· Prior to meeting adjournment, Ortiz-Vilarelle suggested that a future GPAC meeting topic might focus on the creation of graduate student space on campus.

Meeting adjourned: 1:30 pm.  

Next meeting 10/ 27/04 at 3-4:40 in Social .Sciences Bldg room 232.
